Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from August 25, 2014 
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Kassy Knudson, Emily Martin, Casey Pflanz, and Cole Pomeroy.
Members Absent: Mollie Mertens, Cari Robinson, Mary Wenzl and Patrick Ridder.
Others present:  Janelle Soderling. 

1 – Call the meeting to order – Meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
2 – Consent Agenda – Mr. Pomeroy made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the Minutes from July 2014 and the Director’s Report.  Ms. Knudson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Ms. Williams explained that July Financials would be presented at the next board meeting. 
3 – Golf Tournament Update – Ms. Soderling reported that the golf tournament was full and the next meeting will be September 2 at Big Red Keno.  The Committee continues to want new businesses and new prizes and as such the board was encouraged to seek new businesses.  

4 – Fund Raising Committee Update – Ms. Knudson informed the board about our first big donation.  We had a donation in the amount of $100,000 which is a great way to start the campaign.  Other asks have been made including US Bank.  Lincoln Industries has agreed to match the $100,000 over a 5 year period.  Including the other donation from Ms. LeBaron we are at about $240,000.  Boys and Girls Club will be starting a capital campaign in January so it is imperative that we get our asks in first so we are not competing for funds.
5 – Grant Writer Next Steps – Ms. Williams reported that the Grant Writer who had been contacted about doing some writing, has declined the engagement.  She is too busy and can not take on any more work.  We should explore the possibility of having Janet a former employee work on some grants and see what we can get.  Ms. Soderling will discuss with her the possibilities. 
6 – Committee for review of the hand book and policy – Ms. Williams asked for volunteers to help with the update of our personnel handbook and policies.  This is something that will need to be started soon as many of our policies will need to be updated. 
7 – Next Generation Grant Update – Ms. Soderling reported that we did get to advance to the next stage of the Grant.  This includes putting together an innovative presentation.  Ideas have been considered such as working on a video.  In general ideas were discussed and Ms. Soderling will discuss with staff and move forward with the project.  The presentation will need to be done on October 16 or 23.
8 – Health Insurance Renewal – Ms. Williams updated the board on health insurance renewal.  Ms. Williams is working with our broker to define categories for coverage as we have some new full time staff.  Renewal may happen September 1 or December 1 depending on timing.

Ms. Knudson made the motion to adjourn at 6:10 pm and Mr. Pflanz seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
 
Our Next Meeting will be held September 29, 2014.
 
